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Meeting was called to order by Chair, Kelcie Schmalz, at 10:02 am.
Mr. Barrett opened the meeting to discuss priorities for 2022-23 Trust Land monies.
Funding ideas included:

SEE student

Paraprofessionals

Behavior Technician

Reflex Math

STMath

Mystery Science

The council agreed to allocate monies for retention of our paraprofessionals, a new behavior technician
and a paid SEE student from DSU. We will discuss math and science programs at our next meeting.

The discussion turned to our Positive Behavior Plans for Panorama which include:

Breakfast Club-This club is run by Mrs. Luciana before school from 7:40-8:05. At risk students, by
invitation, are invited to participate. We usually have between 7-9 who come regularly. Mrs. Luciana
assists students with brushing their teeth, combing their hair, playing games and socializing. Mrs.
Luciana then escorts the students to breakfast.



Restorative Justice-We are in the beginning stages of implementing a restorative justice room. Mrs.
Callahan presented to the council how this room would work. A behavior tech will be hired to teach and
manage this new program. The objective is to provide a learning environment for students who have
problems making good choices. The behavior tech will instruct and teach techniques to students that
will help them redirect and learn to deal with their emotions. The technician will also help students with
their homework.

Wellness Room-This program is run by Mrs. Kapri Cazier and Miss Donna March. This room is for
students who just need a quiet place to refocus and decompress.

Mrs. Ingram presented the council with information regarding a reunification plan for students and
parents. This plan will ensure the most efficient way to reunite students and parents in the event of an
emergency. Preparations are being made and we will have a trial run in the next couple of months. A
copy of the plan will be sent to parents in the future.

The discussion was then directed to a presentation of data regarding our reading and math. We have
many plans and interventions aimed at helping students in both these areas. This data helps teachers
and administration measure growth and proficiency in these areas. This data is a vital collection point of
information that helps teachers and administrators measure growth and proficiency in these areas.
Panorama Elementary is dedicated to helping each student see growth and feel successful.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00.



